THE COMMON AT SINNOTT FARM

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

MINUTES

Date:


Wednesday, January 16, 2008

Place:


Laurrie Sostman, 20 Timothy Lane

Present:
Laurrie Sostman


Jeff Olmstead 

Patrick DeLorenzo


Rob Thompson
Walter Mills

Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 7:10 p.m. by Rob Thompson, President.  Minutes from the December 4, 2007 Executive Board Meeting were approved as written.
Treasurer’s Report
Quarterly invoices for the first quarter were mailed to homeowners on December 31 and January 2. As of January 14, payment for the first quarter has been received from 17 homeowners.

There are no changes since the last Executive Board meeting regarding the status of the four homeowners who have outstanding balances due for more than one previous quarter.

The Treasurer’s full report was accepted and is attached at the end of these minutes.

An additional homeowner is in arrears as the 4th quarter payment was not received. Acceleration and penalty was applied with the 1st quarter invoice.  The Board unanimously agreed to waive the acceleration and penalty if full payment is received by January 31.

Foreclosure Action
A suit has been filed naming the Common at Sinnott Farm as a defendant in a foreclosure action on a property in the association.  (Our attorney was served, which is the same as the association being served).  The Board agreed to take no further action in representing the association in court hearings; this will not change the anticipated result, which is expected to be recovery of 6 months of homeowner association fees, as allowed by statute.

Collection of overdue fees

The outstanding balances are a problem the Board needs to address.  The Board asked our Treasurer to research hiring a collection agency to collect the overdue amounts (3 homeowners, not including the one homeowner protected in bankruptcy).  Jeff will report at our February meeting on costs and expected results of hiring a collection agency. 

Areas of Responsibility confirmed:

Vendor Relationships Patrick will oversee:
Bartlett Tree, road repair, catch basin cleaning, Covenant Committee

Vendor Relationships Walter will oversee:
Dynamic, Green Machine, and Central CT

Tag Sales:  Thriaya Mahdi-Wagner agreed to coordinate the 2008 sales.  The Board chose the following tag sales dates: May 17, 2008 and September 13, 2008.
Welcome Committee:  Susan True and Thriaya Mahdi-Wagner will continue this function; thanks!

Discussion items

Additional goal for 2008: The Board agreed to add an additional goal for 2008 to resolve all of the back due fee amounts owed the association.

Covenant committee: The Board agreed to function as the Covenant committee for review and approvals, rather than asking for a volunteer committee at this time.

Immediate Action items

Community Events:  Patrick and Laurrie will develop some ideas for discussion at our February meeting for a community event to foster more interaction between streets.  We may then ask the community via a mailed survey what they might like to do.  Some ideas include a charity event (Fidelco walk, MS walk or bike ride, picnic, etc.)

Web hosting: The Board authorized Laurrie to sign up with GoDaddy for a one year web hosting plan, at $8.10 per month (versus current $19.99 a month for web hosting with Homestead).  Laurrie will move our Sinnottfarm.com content, files, and pages over to a new format with GoDaddy during 2008.

Rob will contact Bobby Woods to thank him for his extensive volunteer work on the Homestead site, and to inform him that our web hosting is moving to a new vendor, and will be maintained by a Board member.
Next Meeting

The next meeting will be on February 20, 2008 at 7:00 p.m. at Thompson’s, 82 Arrowwood Lane.  

The meeting was adjourned at 8:50 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by:

Laurrie Sostman, Secretary

The Common at Sinnott Farm

Report of the Treasurer – January, 2008 

The Common at Sinnott Farm 
Maintenance Fees
Quarterly invoices for the first quarter were mailed to homeowners on December 31 and January 2. As of January 14, payment for the first quarter has been received from 17 homeowners.

There are no changes since the last Executive Board meeting regarding the status of the four homeowners who have outstanding balances due for more than one previous quarter. Additional fees are now due as the 12 month acceleration of fees applied in January, 2007 has run its course. The total due from these four accounts, including acceleration and penalties, is now $5,565. Three of the four homeowners were sent a bill for the 1st quarter maintenance fees plus the past due amount. 

The fourth homeowner is in bankruptcy. The Common at Sinnott Farm is listed in the bankruptcy plan as a secured creditor for the amount of $1,810. The homeowner’s bankruptcy attorney has been contacted and advises that confirmation is scheduled for Tuesday, January 15. Distribution of funds to creditors should follow within about 30 days. In addition, we are clear to bill the homeowner for the 1st quarter maintenance fee. 

An additional homeowner (22 Spring Hill Lane) is in arrears as the 4th quarter payment was not received. Acceleration and penalty was applied with the 1st quarter invoice – the total now owed is $1,400. A check for $235 has since been received.

Disbursements
Payments made since the last Treasurer’s Report on December 4 total $7,512.36. An exhibit showing all individual payments will be distributed at the January 16h Board meeting. 

Status of Association Finances
The current balance in the three association bank accounts is as follows:
Checking account


$12,582.05

Reserve Fund Money Market
    
    6,053.22

Cap. Expenditure Money Market
    6,037.25








$24,672.52
There are no issues to report with respect to the state of the association’s finances. Expenditures for the full year 2007 exceeded budget by $146.70, or less than 1% of the annual budget. 
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Legal Fees

A bill for $325 has been received from the association’s attorney for consultation and research associated with a foreclosure action against one of the homeowners in the community (22 Spice Bush Lane). The full year budget for legal fees is $1,000.

Fertilization and Weed Control

A service proposal for 2008 has been received from Central Connecticut Lawn Service. A prepayment discount of 10% is indicated if payment is received by January 31. The discounted amount for the full year of services is shown as $1,942.64. However, through previous negotiation with Central Connecticut, we have agreed to a three year contract and, as a result, our discount is 13%. An amended bill is being sent to the association reflecting the correct discount. The amount budgeted for this service in 2008 is $2,000.
Insurance
Payment for the property & casualty insurance policy renewed that renewed on November 15 has been made. The amount of the premium was $665. The premium for the previous policy term was $811. The insurer is Peerless Insurance Company.

Bookkeeping Services
A quarterly payment in the amount of $300 was made to Brian Spooner on December 13. The annual cost of bookkeeping services is $1,200.
Resale Certificates

There have been no new resale certificates issued. There are no pending sales in the community. 

Prepared and submitted by: 

Jeff Olmstead, Treasurer

The Common at Sinnott Farm 

January 16, 2008
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